

Mustang Soccer League Annual General Meeting November 15, 2020

Meeting called to order at 2:00 p.m.

Welcome: Richard Northing, President, welcomed the attendees.

<u>Election:</u> Greg Luengo, Nominating Committee Chair, thanked the rest of the 2020 Nominating Committee Members – Melissa Ennen, Roy Nicholson, Rich Wodehouse and Seth Blackman. He followed by opening the election and presenting the 2021 Candidates for the Board of Directors.

The candidates and board positions below were presented for a Three-Year Term:

Three-Year Term:

President Richard Northing
Competitive Director, Girls David Mann
Recreational Director, Girls Tripp McNutt
Equipment Director Reid Swanson

All members present were then asked to vote. Ballots were collected for tabulation.

<u>Volunteers of the Year Award</u>: Fred Wilson discussed the Volunteers of the Year Award presented to all of Mustang Soccer's Recreational coach and assistant coaches. During this COVID pandemic, their volunteerism helped create a recreational camp environment which was offered to recreational players. These seventy volunteer coaches were recognized at their recreational camps conducted last week. We are very appreciative of their help during these unprecedented times. A plaque, listing these volunteers' names, will be created for this special award and will be displayed in the Mustang Soccer Complex office.

Student Athlete Awards: Fred Wilson presented the Student Athlete Awards.

The scholarship is based on various factors such as Student GPA, being a Mustang Soccer player, volunteer work with Mustang Soccer and the community. The Selection Committee members were Fred Wilson, John Doyle and Kelvin Downes. All applications were reviewed, and the finalists were interviewed.

The 2020 Student Athlete Award recipients were:

Tyler Beach – Monte Vista High School Madilyn Lee – San Ramon High School Audrey Nowacek – Monte Vista High School Grant Summers – Monte Vista High School Emily Wilkins – Monte Vista High School

The recipients received a certificate, along with a \$500-\$1,000 scholarship. Congratulations to these five outstanding Student Athletes!

<u>Special Thank Yous:</u> Richard Northing thanked Rob Nowacek, who recently stepped down from the Board as Treasurer. Rob has spent several years on the Board as Treasurer, Vice President and Tournament Director. His commitment and volunteer time in these various positions is appreciated.

Richard Northing added that Scott MacDougall will be resigning from the Board. His most recent Board role was the Competitive Girls Director. Scott has been a part of the Mustang Soccer Board for approximately 20 years. His past positions have comprised most of the board positions, including that of President. Not only did he volunteer his time on the Board, but also as a coach on the field over these years. We appreciate all his time, work and dedication to Mustang Soccer over these past 20 years.

<u>Election Results</u>: Greg Luengo announced the election results. The new Board of Directors have been elected based upon the votes received for the candidates presented earlier in the meeting.

The new 2021 Board of Directors and Board Duties elected are as follows:

Three Year Term:

President Richard Northing
Competitive Director, Girls David Mann
Recreational Director, Girls Tripp McNutt
Equipment Director Reid Swanson

Meeting was adjourned at 2:35 p.m.